

# Granada Supporters General Meeting

Meeting Minutes  
October 13, 2014

Meeting called to order by Vice President, Brad Morisoli at 6:31pm.

- A. **Minutes from the previous meeting**
  - a. Sandy Collier motioned to approve the September minutes
  - b. Roxanne Kusske seconded that motion
  - c. Motion passes
- B. **Principal and Vice Principal's report – Philomena Rambo, Principal**
  - a. Homecoming
    - i. Early this year by necessity and school schedule
    - ii. Need to rein in dances
    - iii. Each of the Classes gave an award to each of the other Classes - Pommies
  - b. Progress reports
    - i. With a “D” grade or lower, phone call or email from the teacher should have been received.
    - ii. All grades are up to date
  - c. Site council
    - i. Single plan – will bring goals to next meeting
  - d. Thursday begins a four day weekend for students
    - i. Teachers will be present on Thursday for a workshop in which teachers present topics to other staff (teachers)
  - e. This Thursday Granada will receive a visit from the IB program
    - i. Classes will begin their Junior year for current Freshman
    - ii. Will be having a parent meeting soon on how it will benefit the students
    - iii. Global perspective on how teachers teach
      - 1. Takes it to a new level
  - f. Emails and phone calls – feedback
    - i. Parents like communication
  - g. Mat Chats
    - i. 4<sup>th</sup> Thursday of the month at the Civic Center library and will have 3 evening meetings
  - h. Mr. Poynter is in charge of Athletic Excellence newsletter
  - i. Danielle Mintz is doing a counseling newsletter as well
  - j. Clark Conover and Mrs. Rambo went to a NCS alignment meeting today
    - i. Several plans put forward
    - ii. Las Lomas proposal won
      - 1. GHS will still be a part of EBAL
      - 2. Adding to EBAL is Dougherty Valley and Dublin
      - 3. New “super” league and can divide into 2 leagues
      - 4. Divisions can take place per sport
      - 5. Now the Valley Conference
- C. **Treasurer's report – Pauline Eiras (not present)**
  - a. Sweatshirt fundraiser
    - i. Getting rid of old items

- ii. Spoke about how to get funds from Pauline for new attendees to the meetings

**D. Topical reports**

- a. Bingo – Brad Morisoli
  - i. Net profit through September - \$6,246.69
  - ii. Ideas to get parents out there
- b. Snack bar – Jim Travis (Not present)
  - i. Holding pattern until Thanksgiving break
  - ii. New program with Special Education transition students
    - 1. Clean and stock snack bar each week
- c. Webcasting – Brad Morisoli
  - i. Problem for Homecoming was maintenance in the middle of day – resolved
  - ii. Keith Pickering- Walter may look at Livestream platform to move away from YouTube for his classes
    - 1. May mean going to a new platform
- d. Grad Night – Stephanie Eassa, Chair (not present)
- e. eScrip – Stephanie Eassa (not present)
- f. Parent Club – Roxanne Kusske
  - i. Meeting tomorrow
  - ii. Had candidates forum
    - 1. 5 candidates running for school board with 4 positions available
    - 2. Elections are November 4<sup>th</sup>

**E. Old Business**

- a. Jean Oipari still interested in open Secretary position
  - i. Sandy Collier motioned to appoint Jean as the new Secretary
  - ii. Roxanne Kusske seconded that motion
  - iii. Motion passes
- b. Costco Membership
- c. Eliminate cash to buy supplies
  - i. Prepaid business card purchased for the Snack bar
  - ii. Snack bar during Winter and Spring explained to the new attendees to the meeting

**F. New Business**

- a. Winter Sports Meeting
  - i. November 17<sup>th</sup> at 6pm
  - ii. For all parents for Winter Sports
  - iii. Will bring membership forms
  - iv. Brad has an agenda if anyone needs to add an idea
- b. Looking for Coordinators
  - i. Snack Bar (Gym and Stadium)
    - 1. Taking deposits
    - 2. Envelopes with money at the beginning of the week
    - 3. Double check start/end money

- ii. Webcasting
  - 1. Posting videos from games and activities
  - 2. Hardware issues
- c. Mock Trials – Philomena Rambo
  - i. Expenses – registration due at the end of the month
  - ii. Have \$500 in account currently
  - iii. Extracurricular club/pseudo class
  - iv. Study cases – perform cases in court room as a competition
  - v. Mrs. Cyr/Mr. Mariotti are teachers in charge of this club
  - vi. Kim Connors motion to approve the fees needed for them to compete
  - vii. Lillian S. seconded that motion
  - viii. Motion passes
  - ix. Will come back for a demo after the event

**G. Announcements**

- a. Freezer in the snack bar went out
- b. District now requiring supporters groups/parent groups to turn in documentation to District
- c. Next meeting dates will be on:
  - i. November 10, 2014, 6:30pm
  - ii. December 8, 2014, 6:30pm

Adjournment by Brad Morisoli at 7:28pm

Submitted by:  
Kim Connors, Granada Supporters Secretary

Date: October 1, 2014